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City of Newburyport

Office of The Treasurer/Collector
TRUST FUND COMMISSION
60  PLEASANT  STREET
NEWBURYPORT, MA 01950
(978) 465-4415           FAX (978) 462-0883 
Newburyport Trust Fund Commission

MEETING:   Thursday, September 17, 2020


       Remote – Zoom meeting 
Meeting Minutes
Members attending remotely:  Richard O’Brien, Richie Eaton, Keith Hogan
  with Julie Languirand & Ethan Manning
Meeting called via Zoom to address regular business at 7:04pm.
Review meeting minutes/notes of e-meeting June 2020; Richie moved to accept, Keith 2nd – approved.

Review of Auditor’s expense report for trust fund earnings, balances – used as a guide to see availability of funds through June 30, 2020. 

Request for funds from the Newburyport Tree Commission submitted via Janet Morris for $20,000 from BROMFIELD trust to plant and preserve street trees in Newburyport. Discussion of availability of funds from the Bromfield Trust addressed the trust guidelines of utilizing funds equally for trees and sidewalks (50/50).  Committee agreed to grant $3200. for FY21 for trees only in conjunction with the trust fund policies of 3% of earnings – Bromfield gained approximately $6235.00 in earnings; motion to approve $3200 made by Richie, second by Keith, approved, this amount remains consistent with FY20 granting of funds; further discussion of the expenditure of these funds led to sidewalks and bringing this to the attention of the Tree Committee and the DPS to try and incorporate a sidewalk/tree schedule addressing damaged sidewalks / tree replacement and repair that could perhaps utilize more of the earnings from Bromfield and adhere to the wishes of the trust.  Julie will make note of this in the grant letter to the Tree Commission.
Request made for $2,000.00 in funds from ATWOOD trust (poor and religious) by St. Paul’s Church, via Jane Niebling, for the purchase of audio/video equipment for streaming church services and other online events and broadcasts (need arising as a result of COVID-19).  Discussed the prior year requests from Atwood, i.e. pending amounts from FY20 not yet spent, $1500 for Old Presbyterian church with contingency on raising other funds and getting an update from them regarding use of funds, etc., Julie will request update from prior year grant(s).   Motion to approve $700 of available funds (3% combined total ‘rule’) made by Keith, 2nd by Richie, approved for FY21 spending.  Also, discussion included stating in grant letter that requestor(s) have the ability to re-apply for this purpose at a later date if funds are not reached by other means, as funds from this trust may be available again in the future.
Other business discussed:  Re-appointment of Rich O’Brien and Richie Eaton to the Committee and the importance of keeping a meeting schedule to remain current via remote access until we can meet again in person.

Meeting adjourned at 7:40pm.
· Next meeting date: Thursday,  December 10, 2020 7pm
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